
 
FYI Press Inc., and Jeff Wagner are grateful to the Ratajczyk family for setting 
the record straight on how it actually went down concerning their participation 
in ‘Soul on Fire.’  
http://fortheloveofpetesteele.blogspot.com/  
 
 
From Jeff Wagner: 
  
Chapter 13 of ‘Soul on Fire’ was indeed a difficult final chapter to research and 
write. 
  
Somewhere in the summer of 2013 it became obvious that what I was learning 
about Peter’s final months would not be welcomed or popular with certain 
family members or friends. But the final chapter went where the research and 
interviews told me to go. This was bound to be unpopular with some people.  
 
 
It became a choice of telling the story as I felt it needed to be told, 
or pleasing people by leaving out huge chunks of eyewitness 
testimony.  
 
 
I took the former road, in the name of integrity, and steeled myself for the 
fallout.  I maintain respect for the Ratajczyk family.  
 
 
As for other critics of this book, there’s a suspicious lack of quality data 
coming from people who claim to know the truth yet offer nothing of substance 
to back it up. There have been a few grievances from people who have 
misunderstood what was written, or have shown they haven't read Soul 
on Fire in its entirety, or at all. 
 
 
If someone reads this book thoroughly and still finds information they believe 
to be incorrect, please contact us with your data and sources. I will be happy to 
look into it and make corrections in future editions. If you have nothing to 
contribute but misdirected idiocy, I will smell the horseshit acres away. 
  
 
Corrections have already been made in the first reprinting of Soul on Fire: 
“incisors” was corrected to “canines”; “WHAQ” was corrected to “WAXQ”; one 
appearance of “Dough” was corrected to “Doug” (our apologies to Mr. Keogh!).  
 
 
In a time of blood and fire,  
 
Jeff Wagner 

http://fortheloveofpetesteele.blogspot.com/

